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Keeping in touch, November 2018 … 

Dear Friends,   
 
Riomans 1:16, “For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every 
one that believeth; to the Jew first, and also to the Greek. 
 
Greetings again from beautiful Snoqualmie, Washington!  
 
The summer months have been 
filled with all kinds of activities both 
in the church and otherwise. Haven’t 
been at a camp in many years but 
recently joined a group of men and 
went to a “Men’s Advance,” near 
Goldendale, WA. They don’t call it a 
retreat as Christian men don’t 
retreat, they advance! Anyway, an 
enjoyable time with about 150 men 
and lots of old fashion singing, and 
rousing preaching. Enjoyed it very much! 

 
With my good friend Doug, we are now blitzing for our church in Snoqualmie 
Ridge and are almost done there. The population is now somewhere near 
14,000 and we have placed some 3,000 invitations on doors. The other day a 
middle- aged lady pulled over and told me to stop passing out literature for a 
church! She was going to call the police if I didn’t. Couldn’t get a word in 
edgewise as she would then tell me I was “sassing” her! She had already run 
into Doug. We just kept on our merry way. Doug thought it would be a good 
idea if the police arrested us and we spent the night in jail! If Paul could do it 
why couldn’t we? At least in our country we still have religious freedom and 
we can do all the literature distribution we want to. Just want people to read 
the Scripture verses and know about our church in this whole area.  
 
Pastor said he thought maybe the devil didn’t want us passing out literature.   
 

God bless. Thank you for your continued prayers and interest.   

Al & Helga Bonikowsky 


